
Y o u r 
l e t t e r s . • • 

Derek Green 1946 - 2005 
The tragic death of Derek Green, after a devastatingly short illness, 

which he bore with a characteristic lack of complaint, has brought many 
words of praise from those at all levels - with many more deservedly to 
come. One ventures to comment that life, like golf, is not a fair game. 

I add my tribute, not just because he was one of the greatest'keepers 
of the green', but because we became a team in 1973 when he came to 
Wobum to take charge of the new project. Our friendship has lasted 
from these early days and we made a great team, debating and 
discussing but never falling out. He was always happy in his quiet 
unflappable way to help all whom he felt had the interests of traditional 
greenkeeping and the highest greenkeeping standards at heart. 

When he went to Royal Liverpool, in 1985, at my instigation, that 
friendship continued. 

Days at Hoylake were amongst the happiest and most rewarding of 
times, and not just because the links were always in superb condition. 
Not only did I, with countless others, enjoy the fruits of his vast 
experience and skill and his unfailing help given to all, from novice to 
top men, but he had many other shared interests, from steam 
locomotives to the wild life of his beloved links, as well as deep 
involvement in education, including his invaluable direction at North 
Wales College. He was also a very skilled engineer. 

I have always maintained that he had no equal as a producer of 
supreme quality links turf all year round. I am perhaps better placed 
than most to give him this accolade, as I was working in parallel as a 
team with those looking after virtually all the larger links within the UK. 

He was indeed a legend in his own lifetime, and few would quibble 
with my belief that he was the best all-round links manager of his 
generation. It was largely due to the consistent top quality all year 
round, which he achieved, year in year out, that earned his beloved 
Hoylake their forthcoming Open Championship which sadly he will not 
be there to see. 

Goodbye to an old friend and team mate, with all my thanks for his 
unfailing support and endorsement of traditional greenkeeping, which I 
know from our last recent talk that he was pleased to see regaining 
strength and acceptance. He was once asked about the use of 
fungicides on the Hoylake greens. After consideration he thought that 
the last time any were applied was five years earlier while he was on 
holiday (watching steam locomotives, of course) when his assistant had 
played safe and treated one or two greens. That says it all. 

Jim Arthur, Life Member 
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Green, one of the most significant greenkeepers of the 
20th Century. 

Dave Goodridge , Head G r e e n k e e p e r , 

Denbigh Golf Club 

A Tribute to Derek Green 

Course M ^ S t o ™ f " o f « * « * 
throughout theUK ° ^ f° ^ y people 

I mean. 6 Pe°Ple he haS ™ years will SwZZt 

you sharing this Knowledg,TheaethaT T" ^ 

My thoughts go out to his family and friends at • 
Very sad I will never forget what heltohf " * 
career, and I am sure there are Zn J P my 
feel the same V Pe°P'e °ut there "ho 

Chris Peddle, Head Gree^eeper, 
Wallasey Golf Club 

YOUR LETTERS ARE REQUESTED! L e t t e r s c o n t i n ued on page 33... 
Send to: Scott MacCallum, Editor, Greenkeeper International, BIGGA HOUSE, Aldwark, Alne, York Y061 1UF, or email them to: scott@bigga.co.uk 
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